
DIARY DATES 
 

 

THUR, 18 JUNE 

Ramadan Begins 

ñRamadan Karimò 

FRI, 19 JUNE 
Interschool sport away vs Holy Rosary 

Piano Soiree: Vern OôHara 6-7pm 

TUE, 23 JUNE 

Last Chess session for Term 2 

Singing Soiree: Suzy Hull 7-8pm 

FRI, 26 JUNE 

SRC CASUAL CLOTHES DAY GOLD 

COIN  

END OF TERM 2 

 

MON, 13 JULY 

CURICULUM DAY NO 

SCHOOL 

Camp Australia is open 

TUES, 14 JULY 

Term Three begins 

TUE, 11 AUGUST 

School Photos 

MON, 24 to FRI 28 AUGUST 

Book Fair 

MON, 31 AUG to FRI, 4 SEPT 

Literacy & Numeracy Week 

FRI, 4 SEPTEMBER 

Book Parade 

WED, 16 SEPTEMBER & 

THURS, 17 SEPTEMBER 

School Concert 

 

 

 

 

Parents are reminded 

that school finishes at 

1.30pm on Friday 26th 

June for the Term two 

vacation. 
 

 
 Be Safe,   Be Kind,   Be Respectful,   Be Ready To Learn 

Principalôs Report  
Lesley McCarthy 

 

Students have experienced some fantastic activities and events this week 

bringing enrichment and breadth to the curriculum. 

 
On Monday, I accompanied a group of year 

4 students to Flemington Police Station 

where they interviewed Del King, our 

Community Youth worker around road 

safety, cycle and pedestrian safety, road 

rules and laws.   

 

On Tuesday, two teams of students 

competed in the District soccer Carnival at 

J.J. Holland Reserve in Kensington.   

All players had a thrilling day playing a 

series of matches in a Round Robin format.  

Thanks to Mitch and Lauren for their encouragement and support. See page 5 

for photos. 

 

Grade 2T also had an exciting day when the Year 8 PE class from MAC 

presented a Soccer skills clinic at school.  Students were coached in dribbling, 

footwork, defence and weaving.  Thanks Alex. 

 

Our school community sends congratulations and best 

wishes to Gavin Lang and his wife Bianca on the arrival 

yesterday morning of their new baby boy, James. 

 

Last nightôs Instrumental Music Concert was another 

spectacular demonstration of the skills of our students and 

the expertise and efforts of our talented music teachers.  

Once again, our heartfelt thanks to our own Mr Music, Vern 

OôHara.  Many thanks as always to the parents on the 

Instrumental Music Committee for their ongoing assistance 

and efforts. See page 5 for photos. 

 

Parents who drive along Flemington Street will have noticed 

the new speed warning signage which was installed on 
Monday.  This is as a result of the significant number of cars 

which speed, and near misses with our students.  Please pay 

attention to the signage and keep our children safe. 
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Student of the Week  
Week beginning 1 June 2015 

 

Grade Student Reason 

Prep F Thomas L 
Displaying whole body listening when 
sitting on the floor. Well done Thomas! 

Prep M Angelique H 

Always listening carefully and following 
instructions. Also for showing confidence 
and expressing her knowledge of 
Kangaroos in a fabulous iPad 
presentation. Well done! 

Prep Mc Huy H 
Always looking after others and 
encouraging his friends in the classroom. 
Keep up the great work Huy! 

Prep W Hannah A 
Presenting her 'I Am a Super Prep' 
poster with confidence and a clear voice. 
Well done Hannah! 

1G Yusra A 
Being prepared and presenting her 
information on frogs in a clear confident 
voice. 

1M Devi R 
Contributing great answers to our reading 
group discussion based on questioning. 

1R Sahil F 

Focusing on correctly using full stops and 
capital letters when writing his weekend 
recount. Sahil used adjectives and time 
words to make his writing interesting. 

1Y Sumaya A 
Using a more confident voice during her 
oral presentation on frogs. Well done! 

2I Abbie B 
Always contributing to our classroom 
discussions and listening attentively to 
others. 

2N Thomas K 
Having a go at completing tasks on 
'Studyladder'. Well done Thomas! Keep 
trying hard. 

2T Angus N 
Always coming to school with an 
enthusiastic attitude towards his leaning. 
Keep it up!  

3L  
 

3P Phoenix H.C 
Asking questions and also for help when 
he needs a task explained to him. 

3/4D Idris N 
Making wise choices about where he sits 
and working hard to be on the floor ready 
to learn! Well done! 

4M Sabirin M 
Always following our class rules and 
trying her best in work tasks! 

4V 

Pranav M 
 
 
 
Thomas B 
 

Consistently demonstrating a strong level 
of focus and dedication to producing high 
quality work. Well done Pranav! 
 
For consistently being a positive member 
of our learning community, always 
staying on task, and enhancing his 
writing with peer to peer editing. Well 
done Thomas! 
 

5C Darcy L  

Always having the correct resources to 
begin the lesson and starting her work 
promptly to complete all tasks. Keep it up 
Darcy! 

5/6A Matthew D 

Helping other students as our super Tech 
Guru with a positive attitude, persistence, 
and by being responsible with others' 
devices.  

5/6F Lainie A 
Donating a huge collection of her 
personal books to the school library! 
Fantastic effort Lainie! 

5/6K Amelia B 
Always showing respect by listening to 
teachers, peers and respecting others 
ideas, opinions and beliefs. 

56T Jayson K 
Being a supportive team player during 
the soccer carnival and showing good 
sportsmanship. 

Office News  
Office Hours, 8.30am ï 4.00pm Monday to Friday 

 
Online Newsletter Subscription 

If you would like to subscribe to receive our weekly 

newsletters, and other important announcements, please 

visit our website http://www.flemingtonps.vic.edu.au, 

click on ósubscribe to newsletterô and enter your details.  

 

We are not permitted under the Information Privacy Act 

to do this for you, nor do we have the resources to 

update information for all our families. 

 

Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund (CSEF)  

The State Government has introduced a CSEF initiative 

to assist with the cost of school excursions, camps and 

sporting activities. The CSEF is available on the first 

day of either Term 2 (13
th
 April) or Term 3 (13

th
 July), 

to those who are:  

a) Beneficiaries under the State Concession Act ï 

holders of valid Centrelink Health Care Card (HCC), 

Pensioner Concession Card (PCC) or Veteran Affairs 

Gold Card or are  

b) Temporary foster parents.  

To access the scheme, parents and carers must compete 

and return the attached application form (along with 

copy of card) to the office by Friday 26
th
 June 2015 (last 

day of Term 2). 

More information can be found at the end of this 

newsletter. 

 

 

 

Woolworths Earn and Learn Program  

Coming soon. Starting first week Term 3. More 

information to follow in first newsletter in Term 3.  

 

 

Camp Deposits - Grades 2 to 6 
 
A reminder that all Camp deposits are due by Friday 
19th June, along with any paperwork and your 
concession card to apply for the CSEF, as mentioned 
above. Final cost for all camps are based on the number 
of students attending and will be advised early Term 3. 
 

 

http://www.flemingtonps.vic.edu.au/
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Assistant Principalõs Report 
Sandra McOrist 

 

Gardens popping up all over the school. 
I was thrilled to see that Amanda the gardener has 
developed a garden behind the science room.  A 

place where I usually find 
myself collecting rubbish 
or pulling out weeds.  I 
ƘŀŘƴΩǘ ŀŎǘǳŀƭƭȅ ǎŜŜƴ ƛǘ 
until Monday as it is 
usually dark when I get to 
school. Take a moment 
and look at the fabulous 
work being done by 
Amanda as well the 
environmental club 
children and teachers. 
 

 

 
SchoolMate App 
The Department of Education and Training 
has released an App which is designed to 
help you better understand the curriculum 
we use to teach your children every day.  

The App, called SchoolMate, is available for free download 
now in the App Store for iPhones and iPads and in Google Play 
for Android phones and tablets.  

SchoolMate gives you a general overview of the Victorian 
curriculum in each subject at each year level and:  

¶ Provides you with an overview of what your children are 
learning in each subject at each year level according to the 
Victorian curriculum (AusVELS)  

¶ Provides you with tips regarding activities and things you can 
do at home to help your kids in each subject and year level  

¶ Suggests apps, books, events and activities related to each 
subject area and year level.  

Our school, like all other government schools in Victoria, uses 
AusVELS as the basis for the learning programs we run at 
school every day.  

Our teachers adapt the curriculum to meet the needs of our 
students and community, for example, designing learning 
programs around what your children are interested in, or 
around days or celebrations that are important to our 
community.  

I encourage you to download SchoolMate and to please talk to 
our staff if you are interested to find out more about how our 
school teaches the curriculum. 

SRC News 
Alex Taylor 

 
Casual Clothes Day 
Just a reminder that Friday the 26th of June (the last day 
of Term 2) is a Casual Clothes Day. We are asking for a 
gold coin donation for the Make a Wish Foundation. 
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Soccer with MAC Students 

 
On Tuesday the 16th of June, grade 2T were lucky 

enough to be involved in a special PE lesson. 

A Year 8 PE class from Mount Alexander College visited 

FPS to teach the students about soccer skills. 

The Year 8 students planned, organised and ran the 

soccer activities.  

Everyone had a great time learning some new skills from 

the older students. 

It was a great opportunity for the neighbouring schools to 

support each other and work together.  

We hope to do this again in the future. 

 

 

Celebration calendar! 

 

Ramadan begins on Thursday 18
th
 June. 

For the month of Ramadan, families from our school 

community may be fasting during the day and attending 

special prayer sessions at different times of each day. 

On Eid day which is at the end of Ramadan, celebrations 

take place! 

What does Ramadan mean to a group of grade 2I students  

Ayub It is something challenging (fasting). 

Hikmet My family pray at different times of the day. 

Ubah    It is a time of fasting. 

Naef  Before we pray we eat some food. During the day 

we fast to help people who are less fortunate than 

ourselves. We share our food and belongings. 

Maymoon  My family have a big meal at the end of the 

day, especially my brother. My sister and I do not fast, so 

we have smaller meals. 

Curriculum News  
 

Students in Grades 1-4 have been involved in a writing 

project, providing text for drawings made by chidren at a 

refugee camp in Kassala, South Sudan earlier this year.   

This is a project in conjunction with VU, the Eritrean 

Australian Humanitarian Association and the Rotry Club 

of Flemington.   

The project is part of our ongoing work on Intercultural 

understanding and diversity and encourages children to 

collaborate and share thoughts, ideas and experiences in 

an artistic endeavour.   

The works are being displayed at the Granary Café in 

Sunshine during Refugee Week.  All families are 

encouraged to attend and enjoy seeing their childôs 

responses to the pictures. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
NAIDOC WEEK - 5-12 July 2015  

 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoplesô unique and 

timeless connection to land is the special focus and theme 

of this yearôs National NAIDOC Week celebrations.  

The theme ï We all Stand on Sacred Ground: Learn, 

Respect and Celebrate ï highlights Aboriginal and 

Torres Strait Islander peoplesô strong spiritual and 

cultural connection to land and sea. 

The National NAIDOC Committee encourages all 

Australians, young and old, to embrace the 2015 National 

NAIDOC theme and to respect and celebrate local and 

national sites of significance or ósacred placesô and to 

learn of their traditional names, history and stories. 
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Instrumental Music News  
Vern OôHara 0403 777 050 

 
tƘƻǘƻǎ ƻŦ ƭŀǎǘ ƴƛƎƘǘΩǎ LƴǎǘǊǳƳŜƴǘŀƭ aǳǎƛŎ /ƻƴŎŜǊǘ 

 

 

Sports News 
Mitchell Marley 

 
Photos of the District Soccer Carnival 
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Hub News (FPS Parent's Association)  
Lisa  Madden. And Julie Lam 

lisamadden67@gmail.com.  julie.lam1@optusnet.com.au 

0425834147  0414749383 

 
Hello and welcome to another week of Hub news. 
 
SAVE THE DATE (SOCIAL NIGHT) ï Saturday 8 
August 
 
We are organising another social night for FPS parents, 
staff and friends.  Please pop this date in your diary with 
details to follow soon. 
 

Nominate your Teacher or Principal for the 
2015 National Excellence in Teaching Award 
 
The ASG National Excellence in Teaching Awards 
(NEiTA) is inviting parents and students to nominate an 
inspirational teacher, educator or principal.  We are 
fortunate to have a great selection of professionals to 
choose from.  To acknowledge their commitment and 
dedication to Flemington Primary School, you can 
nominate a staff member today on the following website: 
 
www.asg.com.au/nominate 
 
Nominations close on 31 July 2015. 
 

Canteen - Friday Fun Treats $1 
 
Please remind your children to be mindful of each other 
when queuing for the canteen.  We have noticed a lot of 
rushing and pushing of late.  We will attempt to queue 
everyone in 3 lines to keep it more orderly. 
 
We will be selling cinnamon donuts, popcorn 
and icy poles for $1 straight after assembly. 
 
Watch out for African Samosas.  Coming 
up in the canteen we will be selling 
homemade African Samosas.  Keep an eye out in the 
newsletter for more details. 
 
Any queries regarding the canteen please contact 
Annette Williams (annette_andrew@hotmail.com) or call 
on 0409 357 668. 
 

Next Hub Meeting Tuesday 21st July FPS Staff 
Room 7:30pm sharp. 
 
We apologise for the late cancellation of the last meeting.   
All welcome, even if you are not an official member. 
 
If there is anything you would like to assist with, or have 
new ideas in mind, please feel free to speak with any of 
us. 

 

mailto:lisamadden67@gmail.com
mailto:julie.lam1@optusnet.com.au
mailto:annette_andrew@hotmail.com
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OSHC News  

Camp Australia manages the Before & After School Care 

program.   All bookings, absences and payments need to be 

made through the Camp Australia website.  

   Do not leave messages on the school answering machine.   

Customer 
Service  

8.00am - 6.00pm  
Monday to Friday  

1300 105 343  

Website  www.campaustralia.com.au  

 


